

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Thank you for attending the Parent Welcome Meetings. We hope you found them informative. Any parents/carers who were unable to attend please make sure you pick

up a class information pack from your child's class teacher.

Encompass

Please see the letter below for more information regarding Operation Encompass.

Term Time Holidays / Lateness

As understanding as we are to family circumstances, Government legislation forbids school from sanctioning family holidays in term time. If you intend to take a holiday in term time you must make an appointment through the school office. Extra school work will not be set for the duration of the absence.

It has been noticed there are a number of children arriving late each day. Please can we remind you that school opens from 8:45 and the register is taken at 8:55. In addition, getting your child to school at 8:45 will give them extra opportunities to practise their fluency as we are trialling an extra Maths session between the timings of 8:45-9.

Sickness

On returning to school the bugs seem to strike and this September is no exception. If your child is ill (sickness, diarrhoea particularly) health policy dictates that to avoid spread of infection children should be off school for 48 hours after their last episode.

Harvest Appeal

Can we remind you to bring in tins, dry food or toiletries for Stretford Foodbank by Friday. In the past couple of years, they have provided much needed help to our community and are in need now of donations. These will be delivered to Stretford Foodbank this Friday.

Dates for your diary

Stretford Foodbank Donations to be in by Friday 29th September Individual Photographs – Monday 2nd October

Healthy School

Yours sincerely

Mrs Atherton and Mr Smith







St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Encompass Parents Awareness

Dear Parent/Carer,

Operation Encompass is a partnership between the police and schools. This means that if the police are called out to a domestic abuse incident, the school will be notified so that they can care for your child's needs the following day. Operation Encompass has been designed to provide early reporting to schools of any domestic abuse incidents that occur outside of school. It is important that as parents/carers you have an awareness of this operation, and the communication between school and the police.

Every school appoints a Key Adult who receives information about police attended Domestic Abuse incidents. At our school this is Mrs Atherton and Mr Smith who are both Safeguarding Leads.

Please do not hesitate to contact the Key Adults if you would like more information.

Thank you for your continued support

Mrs Atherton and Mr Smith





